
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery  

Nursery have been enjoying making colourful puddles on rainy afternoons.  They 

have added washing up liquid and powder paints on the ground and used brooms 

and brushes to make lines, swirls, rainbows and circles.  
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KEY DATES 

 
 

HALF TERM 
22nd to 26th October 

 
 

YEAR 6 STUDENTS 
SECONDARY SCHOOL 

APPLICATIONS  
DEADLINE 

31st October 2018 
 
 

CHILDREN IN NEED DAY 
16TH November 

More info to follow nearer 
the time 

 
 

SCHOOL DISCO 
16TH November 
6.30pm start 

 
 

COMMUNITY 
GARDENING 

5TH November in the 
afternoon 

 
THEATRE ALIBI 

PERSENTS 
TABLE MATES 

23RD November 
7.00pm start 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers  

It seems hard to believe that we are already at half term. It has been a very busy 

start to the year with so many different activities and experiences for all of the 

children. Some of which you will read about below. The children have all shown real 

effort  in their learning and take pride in all that they do. This can be seen by the 

number of commendation cards that I have given out this half term and I know 

that there are many children who only have a few more commendations to achieve 

their next card.  Wel l done to all the children who have completed these cards. I 

am sure that you will celebrate with them again when they bring the charts home 

and you can see the reasons for these commendations. We are always looking to 

celebrate childrenõs efforts and thei r personal bests.  

 

This half term we have been focusing on our value of hope in Collective Worship. 

The children have thought about what their hope is for this year. They have also  

 

been encouraged to ôdream crazyõ         and think about what their hope  is for 

them?   for St Sidwellõs?  and for the World?  

Three very big questions!  I am sure that they will tell you about this.  

 

   Can I please remind parents / carer s that Governors have  

                           agreed that our school is a mobile fre e zone .  

                           This does mean that we respectfully ask you to refrain from 

using your phone whilst on the school site; which includes the playground during 

the beginning and end of the day.  This is to safeguard all of our children.   

 

Have a wonderful half term. The children have certainly earned a rest.  

We look forward to welcoming everyone back on Monday 29 th  October at 8.45am . 

 

Mrs Briggs  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception 

In Reception we have Welly Time  sessions every week when we do outdoor learning.   

This term we have been learning to put our wellington boots on independently and to put our shoes 

safely in the storage unit while we are learning. When we come back from outdoor learning we have to 

find our own shoes and change back into them. Last Friday it was very rainy and windy and so we 

also learnt how to put on waterproof trousers and a waterproof coat o ver our clothes so that we were 

ready for the weather. We spent our outdoor time puddle jumping - every single child was keen to be 

part of the big splash and we all got the benefit of a good work -out from the session!  

I imagine the children slept well tha t night.   

 

 

Year 2                                                                                                 

 

This week, in RE, we have been looking at the question, ôWho made the world?õ The children 

created pictures to show the 6 days of creation and we talked about  why God rested on the 

7th day. We also talked about looking after Godõs world and how it makes him feel when we 

donõt. 
 

 

                    
 

 

Year 1 

 

Year one have had fun in the sun learning how to be safe scooter riders with Helen from 

Sustrans. We have also been using our senses to become sense detectives, here we are using 

our senses of smell and taste!                                                                                  

                                                                         

                        

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https://previews.123rf.com/images/lineartestpilot/lineartestpilot1603/lineartestpilot160321455/53717441-freehand-retro-cartoon-wellington-boots-in-puddle.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.123rf.com/photo_53717441_stock-vector-freehand-retro-cartoon-wellington-boots-in-puddle.html&docid=JD0lN7rfc9bJAM&tbnid=kAU_S8CcY_YNJM:&vet=10ahUKEwjQgMzbw4jeAhUQ-6QKHRIpCHcQMwhyKBowGg..i&w=1300&h=1300&itg=1&safe=strict&bih=633&biw=1600&q=cartoon wellington boots&ved=0ahUKEwjQgMzbw4jeAhUQ-6QKHRIpCHcQMwhyKBowGg&iact=mrc&uact=8


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5    

This afternoon, Year 5 were given the amazing opportunity to have a tour of Exeter City Football Club. As part of 

their PE this half -term, Year 5 have been working with Exeter City community Trust to consider physical activity, 

nutritional education and the importance of a healthy diet and active life style. Pete and Dom from ECCT have been 

joining us once a week where we have enjoyed sessions related to body, nutrition,  the importance of exercise and 

information of food groups, in line with the recommendations outlined in the Governmentõs ôEatwell Guideõ. We have 

then had practical sessions where we have played competitive games of football, dodgeball and handball.  

To finish our sessions, and to celebrate the children's great att itudes, Year 5 had a tour of Exeter City's football 

grounds - we were able to see the changing rooms, walk pitch side and go into the dugouts. We were also very lucky 

to go and see their new stand - The Stagecoach Adam Stansfield Stand. It was very excitin g! 

Thank you to Exeter City Community Trust for organising this opportunity for us!  

   

 

 
 

Year 3  

 

In Year 3 we have been creating landscape  artwork inspired by the British artist, David Hockney. Next we will be 

writing a descriptive poem based on our paintings.  

             

Year 4 

 
We have had a wild time with Paul Martin from the Devon Wildlife Trust. The children have been planning to build 

an exciting wildlife trail in our school grounds which will not only educate other children about creatures in our 

school environment but also create and support the habitats in which they live. The children have been busy 

discussing, planning, drawing and investigating ideas for our trail and we look forward to sharing it with our school 

community in the Summer Term.  

             

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

  

     

      

FOSSS Cake sale to be held today, Friday 19th October at 3.30pm in the 
playground. 

Donations are greatly appreciated! 

 

Year 6                    

Ethical Sourcing  

 
The Green Planet Team have been looking into the ethical sourcing of palm oil and how the farming of 

it impacts the environment.  We have written to local Supermarkets and to investigate how they 

source palm oil and how they maintain commitment to using certified palm oil and support the 

responsible production of palm whilst working with suppliers to physically certifying their palm -based 

products.  

 

Thank you to Waitr ose, M&S, Ferrero and  Aldi for your responses!  

 

Howzat ! 
 

Many congratulations to Jacob Cale on getting into the Devon Cricket Club Under 11õs Team.  Best of 

luck from all at St S idwellõs.   

The Charleston  

As part of their PE unit, Year 6 have been having great fun learning a version of The Charleston.         

Mr Upston has been helping with this and using some Will IAM music and Strictly videos to inspire 

these great moves.  

              
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hair styles:  

Can we please remind all parents that part of our uniform policy states that children do not have 

extreme haircuts.   

If you are having your childõs hair cut over the half term, please be aware that we consider shaved 

sides / patterns in hair / Mohican type styles  to be extreme haircuts. We ask parents to remind 

their children that these are not acceptable styles for school and so cannot be had. No matter how 

much you are nagged and told that it will be okay!  

Thank you for your support in this.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Celebrates 20 years and 170,000 young participants  
 
 
Daisi invites you to celebrate their  20th anniversary as the arts education charity 

working across Devon, Torbay and beyond - enabling young people to enjoy the best 

quality creative arts experiences, which are truly life -enhancing. 

 

Details of the Reboot celebration is as follows: - 

 

Reboot ð Uncovering Exeterõs hidden heritage 

Public exhibition and display  

From 15 th  Oct ð 25 th  November  

Free Large scale public display on the shop windows in Paris Street Exeter  

22nd ð 26 th  Oct (half term week ) 

**The L arge window display artwork has lots of ôhiddenõ art work that can be accessed 

through their phones using the HP reveal APP. All the details and inf ormation will be on 

the display ***  

Free public exhibition of examples of work created for the Reboot project  

At St Stephens Church on Exeter High S treet  

 
                      Does your child Love Singing?    

Be a Chorister for a Day!  

 
Exeter Cathedral is hosting a free Chorister open day on Saturday, 1 st  December.   

This opportunity is open to boys and girls between the ages of 7 and 9 who enjoy singing.  

No previous experience is required and it is a great chance for young people to be 

encouraged and coached by professional musicians in an inspirational setting.  

 

Please visit the School Office for further details and a booking form . 

 

 

Year 4 were a part of this project 

during the Summer Term 2018.  

   Half Term Boredom Busters  .....     

http://www.daisi.org.uk/


   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

School Menus for Next Term  

Please keep a look out for next termõs new meal menus.  A hard copy has been sent home this week in 

addition to this being displayed on our website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bags 2 School 

 

Why not take the opportunity to de-clutter over t he half term holiday and make a donation to 

Bags 2 School.  More information will be coming out to you after the half term holiday . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flu Nasal Spray ð Reception to Year 5  
 

Many of you have been asking about arrangements regarding the Flu Nasal Spray.  

Virgin Care will be coming in on 30 th  October.  An email has been  sent to you with further  

information.   Immunisation consent forms are also available at school.  

 

Unfortunately, Virgin Care are not offering this service to Nursery and Year 6 children 

and you are being asked that you make your own arrangements directly w ith their GP , 

should you wish to do so . 

 
 

  

             SCHOOL DISCO  by NextUp  

-  16TH  November , 6.30pm start  -  
 

Further details to follow nearer the time.  


